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SAILING ADVISORY FOR TRANSIT 
 

POOL 15: NM 347.5 – 348.1 
 

McCLELLAN-KERR ARKANSAS RIVER 
NAVIGATION SYSTEM, OKLAHOMA 

 
 
A 125 foot wide channel has been dredged between NM 347.5 and NM 348.5.  Mariners 
should sail the green line while transiting this area.  Dredging is still in progress along the 
red line.  The Dredge Franklin will be monitoring channel 16 for approaching traffic.  
Mariners are advised to contact the dredge or Lock 15 in advance to allow the contractor 
time to clear the channel.  Until dredging is complete, vessels should continue to use 
extreme caution while transiting this section.    
 
The Pool 15 elevation deviation will also be removed with this Navigation Notice.  Pool 15 
will return to normal operating elevations of 458 to 460. 
 
Waterway users are asked to check with Lock No. 15 for the latest information.  Questions 
or request for additional information concerning this notice should be directed to Mr. Vic 
Heister; Navigation Field Engineer:  918-669-7244 or Mr. Rodney Beard; Navigation 
Project Manager:  918-775-4475 ext 5890. 
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       Earl Groves 
       Chief, Operations Division 


